
10/19/2019 Meeting Minutes 
  
Attendance - 7 
  
AIS –  
Curly Leaf Pondweed –  
-          DNR will not give us a permit for any more of the lake treatment so Scott and John have been using 

what they have left. 
Watercraft Inspection Program –  
-          A few people mentioned that they never see any one there.   Scott will request this years report so 

we know how many hours are being covered.   
-          We paid $924 (1/3 of the bill) again this year. 
-          We do not currently have Veliger’s (Zebra mussels) but Leech Lake does now and a lot of boats go 

between both lakes. 
-          Motion was passed to fund the program again for 2020.  It needs to be paid during the winter 

sometime. 
  
Volunteer Programs -   
Water Quality Monitor –  
-          Request update and schedule from Ken Emmeck 
Water Level Monitor –  
-          Did Ernie and Pat Opheim monitor this year? 
-          Lake level seems high – Jim and Sue Bolton will check the outlet to see if it’s clogged and will let 

Scott know. 
-          Discussed getting level lowered before the lake freezes this year so Spring will not be so bad. 
-          Discussed who maintains/opens the gate at the outlet.  If anyone knows, please let Scott know. 
  
COLA (Coalition of Lake Associations) News –  
-          Dues of $264 were paid 
-          If you’re interested in updates you can sign up for emails at their website  Hubbardcolamn.org 
  
Website –  
-          Our Website is Crowwing11.org 
-          Scott is having login issues so he is not able to update the website.  If anyone has expertise in that 

area, please contact Scott.  It would be greatly appreciated and will save us money. 
  
Culvert Replacement –  
-          12 x 12 cement box culvert still on the schedule for Fall 2021.   
-          There are many details regarding this subject on the website (in the “Pages” section). 
-          At the Spring meeting MN State House Representative Jerry Hertaus (who has a cabin on 11th) 

offered to help us get a bridge rather than a culvert approved and funded.  See letter from Jerry 
dated October 14, 2019 for status. 

-          We voted to go ahead with this understanding that it may cause the scheduled culvert plan to be 
cancelled or delayed. 

  
Treasurer’s Report –  
 -  5020.87 total 
 - AIS 535.00 



 - General 4485.97 
  
New Business –  
-          Winter Ice Racing was briefly discussed 
-          We need a Secretary to take notes at the meetings.  Please let Scott know if you’d be willing. 
-           
  
  
 


